
Pedestrian Bridge Update:
The Contractor completed the final pour on Pier 1 this week, serving as the final pour for the 
vertical concrete work for both bridge Pier 1 and 2.  The settlement period on the embankment 
is over half completed and is anticipated that in a couple of weeks construction of the north 
abutment will be allowed to begin.
The Contractor completed the excavation of the south abutment and discovered an 
uncompacted fill layer at the elevation of the abutment footing.  The fill layer was unexpected 
and is required to be resolved before the footing is able to be constructed.  The project team is 
currently working through multiple different options and it is anticipated that there will be a 
stoppage of work for up to a couple of weeks until a resolution is approved.  The risk of 
changing soil conditions is a reality for any project and something the project team is confident 
can be resolved.

Old West Main Street Update:
The Contractor officially agreed to hold his bid prices until the City receives the outcome of the 
Local Road Improvement Project (LRIP) grant award which is expected in June.  The 
proposed agreement will be presented to City Council this coming Monday night for final 
approval.  Following this approval, the project is currently in a holding period.  A construction 
open house is still planned to be provided prior to start of any construction and more 
information will be forthcoming once a specific date and time is set.

  OLD WEST MAIN & UPPER HARBOR RENEWAL
  Project Update

May 7, 2021

Newsletter No. 7

  Cory Bienfang, P.E. Jay Owens, P.E.    Ryan Illa
  Project Engineer City Engineer/Engineering Director     Engineering Project Manager
  Cell: 507-995-2936 Cell: 651-764-3336     Cell: 651-260-5956
  E-mail: cory.bienfang@bolton-menk.com E-mail: jay.owens@ci.red-wing.mn.us     E-mail: ryan.illa@ci.red-wing.mn.us


